
 
 
A Tropical Storm Warning and Flood Watch are in effect for Lake County, including 
the Town of Montverde. Lake County and the Town of Montverde has declared a 
local emergency.  
 

• Tropical Storm Nicole is anticipated to make landfall on the Southeastern 
Coast of Florida as a Category 1 Hurricane in the early afternoon of 
Wednesday, November 9. 

• Expected Impacts – Tropical wind and flooding rain hazards pose the 
greatest threat to our area. Expected peak winds are 40-55 mph with 
75 mph gusts. Total rainfall of 3-8” is expected for Lake County and 
Montverde. 

 
Wind Onset Timing - Wednesday at 1800 (+/‐ 2 hours) 
Wind Departure Timing – to Thursday at 2000 (+/‐ 2 hours 

 
Town Hall will be closed on Thursday November 10th from 7:00 am until 1:00 p.m.  
If weather conditions have not improved, Town Hall will be closed for rest of the 
day and reopen on Monday November 14th.  
 
Residents should prepare their property for high winds 

• Secure trashcans. 
• Secure all outside furniture and loose items. 
• Be prepared for loss of power and have an alternative light source. 
• Check your emergency kit. 
• Monitor local weather conditions and forecast. 
• If you have an emergency, please call 911. 
• The Lake County Emergency Management Office has been activated. The 

Citizens Information Line (CIL) is conducting 24-hour operations. The CIL 
can be reached at 352-253-9999. 

 
Please be Safe, 
 
Paul Larino 
Town Manager 
 


